October 23, 2008

Mr. Todd Doherty Intrastate Water Management and Development Section Colorado Water Conservation Board 1580 Logan Street, Suite 600 Denver, CO 80203

Subject: Lost Creek Ground Water Management District Water Supply Reserve Account Application

Dear Mr. Doherty:

At the October 15, 2008 meeting of the Metro Roundtable meeting, the members were given a presentation by the Lost Creek Ground Water Management District regarding their Water Supply Reserve Account (WSRA) application for an aquifer recharge and storage study. The name of the water activity/project is **Lost Creek Basin – Aquifer Recharge and Storage Study**. The applicant had submitted a completed copy of their WSRA application, scope of work, and proposed budget prior to the meeting for review by the membership in accordance with our submittal guidelines. The applicant is requesting \$80,000.00 from the basin account.

Consideration of this request was addressed at this meeting. A motion for approval of the application was made and seconded, and the members voted to award the applicant (the Lost Creek Ground Water Management District) a grant in the amount of \$80,000.00 for this study from the Metro Roundtable account with one dissenting vote by Mark Pifher of Aurora Water. We understand this application will be considered at the January 2009 meeting of the Colorado Water Conservation Board. The Metro Roundtable highly recommends approval of this application by the Board.

Sincerely,

Rod Kuharich Chairman